STAFF REPORT

DATE: November 1, 2018
RE: Administrative Hearing for

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager

On November 15, 2017, a permit was issued to LKMC, KeyStar Inc, and
John Mumford-Details Landscaping to transplant 15 Thrinax palms (Thatch
Palms) to another location on the property (permit should have stated 6-
Thrinax rootballs).

On April 9, 2018, a Building permit issued to KeyStar Inc for work at the
hospital including ADA sidewalk improvements at the front entrance.
Information regarding the trees and palms in this area was included in the
building permit application.

A close out inspection for the tree permits related to the issued building
permit was done on November 30, 2018 with John Mumford-Details
Landscaping. At that time it was noticed that the thatch palms from the
front sidewalk work area had not been transplanted. The palms had been
removed instead of transplanted. A second site meeting with the
contractor, Chas Spottswood-KeyStar Inc, verified the status of the palms.
It was acknowledged that the thatch palms had been removed and replaced
onsite with new thatch palms.

An Administrative Hearing notice sent to the Contractor-Key Star Inc, the
subcontractor-Charley Toppino & Sons, and the project landscaper-John
Mumford.


































































Karen DeMaria

From: John C Mumford <John@detailsnursery.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 29, 2019 12:28 PM

To: Karen DeMaria

Subject: Re: Hearing for Lower Keys Medical Center
Karen,

By the time my landscaping contracts were approved, the demolition had already been underway. When | started the
landscaping and irrigation the sidewalk was already being poured and | did not see who took them out. It was Toppinos
that poured the sidewalk for the handicap parking. Mostly the issue was timing and even if | had removed them | had no
time to root prune the trees. Hope this helps.

John C Mumford

Details Landscaping Design Inc.
305-797-6056

On Jan 28, 2019, at 3:21 PM, Karen DeMaria <kdemaria@cityofkeywest-fl.gov> wrote:

John:

Can you please send me a statement as to what occurred regarding the unauthorized removal of the
palms. Who removed the palms and why weren’t they transplanted. | know Chas has mentioned to me
that it was your responsibility to get the palms transplanted. | need documentation that says that
Toppino’s did the removal.

Sincerely,

Karen

From: John C Mumford <John@detailsnursery.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 2, 2019 5:19 PM

To: Karen DeMaria <kdemaria@cityofkeywest-fl.gov>
Subject: Hearing for Lower Keys Medical Center

Karen,

| will be out of town in February and will not be able to make this hearing. | did plant and replace the
palms already. not sure what to do if anything. Let me know.

Thank you.

John C Mumford



Details Landscaping Design Inc.
305-797-6056






